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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

March 17, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 A.M. by Chairman Pitt.  Present was Selectman Mrs. Harris.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant and Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Operator.

APPOINTMENTS:

9:00 A.M. – Dick Emberley, Water/Sewer System Operator

Mr. Emberley informed the Selectmen about a used Ford F250 truck he and Mr. Tarr had examined to be used as the Water/Sewer System vehicle.  The Selectmen and Mr. Emberley decided it would be good to do more evaluation of this vehicle.  Mr. Emberley will also look at Roundtree Ford to determine if they have a used truck that would fit the Town’s needs.  The use of the vehicle on a daily basis by Mr. Emberley was also discussed.  
The Selectmen and Mr. Emberley discussed the Ipads that will be purchased from Verizon as part of the Asset Management Grant for both the Water/Sewer and DPW departments.  The Selectmen made a determination that Mr. Emberley would be reimbursed $55/month for use of his personal cell phone, instead of the Town purchasing a phone and service.  
Ellen Orkins, Town Clerk/Tax Collector joined the meeting at 9:05 A.M.  
Mrs. Orkins informed the Selectmen of a letter she’d received from a resident concerning a motor vehicle registration reimbursement.  Mrs. Orkins left at 9:15 A.M.

Mr. Emberley and the Selectmen discussed the implementation of a Cross Connection Control Program for the Town.  This program would control check valves so that water from residences
doesn’t go back into the Town system and can also save the property owner the possibility of a water heater failure when water has drained out of the water heater.  Mr. Emberley will work on developing bylaws to implement the program and constructing a questionnaire about cross connection issues, possible hazards, and risks.  
Mr. Emberley and the Selectmen discussed how in August of 2017 a Leak Detection company will help to identify water not accounted for.  This process will be covered by a Leak Detection Grant the Town has received.  Mr. Emberley told the Selectmen he’d like to install a distribution meter for the water system according to the SCADOR System.  This will help with efficiency in determining the Town water usage.  He also recommended replacing the control panel at the well.  The last discussion with Mr. Emberley and the Selectmen concerned the replacement of Cottage Street waterlines.  This would include the manholes and paving the street.  Mr. Emberley left at 10:30 A.M.  
Chief Lyons joined the meeting at 10:45 A.M. to discuss the new Officer’s contract.  Chief Lyons left at 10:55 A.M.

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 3/14/2017 as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Building, Electrical, and Plumbing permit for Map 01 Lot 110.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Letter of Resignation Acceptance for Kathleen Ash

The Selectmen reviewed and signed Veteran Tax Credit Applications.  

Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 10:55 A.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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